Phone: 314 471-1520



## February 18, 1969

Mr. Kermit Geary Route 2 - Box 298 Walnutport, Pennsylvania 18088

Dear Mr. Geary:

We were pleased to read your confirmation letter of February 12. Normally, program directors do not take much interest in this type of correspondence, but in this case, I found an exception.

A report of such great distance at a time of broadcasting when we do not usually receive confirmations from DX ers is most interesting -- especially such a detailed report as yours.

As you probably know by now from our Chief Engineers confirmation, we were using our Critical Hours pattern -- four of our eight towers were is use at the time. We have, at times, received reports from Chicago and its suburbs during our C.H. pattern, but these reports have been sketchy for the most part.

I must confess your technical talk eludes me to a degree, but nonetheless, I personally found your card of SWL reporting interesting.

Should you ever be in our part of the country, please feel free to come in, and either Mr. Alexander or myself will be most happy to show your our station.

Thank you again.

Best regards

Program Director

